MINUTES

Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association

Board of Director’s Meeting

Friday, February 10, 2006

The Board of Directors of the Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association (LGHOA) met on Friday, February 10, 2006.  In attendance were: John and Jeanne Hudock, Ginny Kiley, Jeanne Dunn and Jason Young.

The meeting was called to order at 12:15 p.m.  The minutes were not approved as they had not been received by every Board member.  Hard copies were handed out to those present and Mrs. Dunn will email them to Mr. Cianciulli.

Mrs. Dunn agreed to contact FPL regarding a broken lamp post on the Knight’s property.  

Mrs. Kiley distributed the financial reports, a copy of which is attached and made a permanent part of this record.  To date, nine people have not paid the hurricane assessment fees.  Mrs. Kiley stated that all the neighbors are paid in full, including late fees and attorney fees for those with previously outstanding bills.

The settlement from Adelphia Cable came to $32.  There are currently three construction deposits in the account, totaling $6,000.  Two are from the remaining two lots under construction, and one is from a home built in 1998.  One of the homes under construction is being built by Diamond Court Houses, who need to make several repairs to damages they have incurred, including cutting the grass and repairing the road.  Mrs. Kiley volunteered to contact them, informing them that they have one week to make repairs, or repairs will be made for them and taken out of the deposit.

A compliance issue with the one of the neighbors was discussed.  The Architectural Review Committee (ARC) has had no luck in resolving four issues with this property owner.  After replacing the septic system several months ago, the property owners have not replaced their swale, have no sprinkling system in place, and have landscaping and grass that do not meet ARC standards.  Mr. Katzman of the ARC has turned the issue over to the Compliance Committee.  Mr. Hudock requested a memo from the ARC outlining the issues.
Mr. Hudock discussed the West Ditch situation and the drainage problems, plus the situation with the current Board of Orchid Bay.  At the recommendation on the Association’s attorneys, Cornett, Googe, it was decided to send the payment for the March, 2005 bill for the bobcat services along with a letter drafted by Mr. Hudock explaining that this completes Lake Grove’s financial obligations up to March, 2005 to Orchid Bay for the mowing of the lot (i.e. we will not pay the 2004 bill for work which we do not believe was done and for which Orchid Bay cannot show proof of work done).  In theory, the expectation is that once Orchid Bay cashes this check, they have agreed to the contents of Mr. Hudock’s letter, although Orchid Bay may send us another bill.

Mr. Hudock also discussed the selling of the additional lot near the tennis courts.  Mrs. Kiley and Mrs. Levulis volunteered to do the legwork of government paperwork if we receive word from Cornett Googe that this idea is feasible.  Mr. Hudock will contact Mrs. Kiley when he hears back from the attorney.  Mrs. Dunn will contact Mrs. Hughes and Mrs. Mulligan and request that they assist Mrs. Kiley and Mrs. Levulis.  Mrs. Hudock, who joined the meeting later, announced that Mrs. Levulis will take the Information to Martin County at Planning and Zoning.

The Board will need to present to the Association all of the options and move forward with the decision regarding whether to pay for roads, drainage, (swales) etc. from funds received from selling the lot by the front entrance or from funds currently in our savings plus special assessments to the homeowners.  This will be the primary focus of the Road and Swale Committee.  

Mr. Young suggested adding a curb around the neighborhood, discussing the costs of the cement and the soil or fill needed.  He spoke with Mr. Fisher about the possibility of doing the job.  Mrs. Kiley suggested adding a French drain around the neighborhood.  The pros and cons of both were discussed.  The Road and Swale committee will need to meet to discuss these two options as well.

Mr. Hudock announced that the Association will host a May Tea.  Mrs. Levulis and Mrs. Mulligan are chairing this effort, and no Board involvement is required. 

The issue of gate hours was brought up.  The gate has recently been repaired.  The gate needs to be power washed, sanded down and painted.  In addition, the gazebo floor and the dock need to be power washed.   Mrs. Levulis received a bid of $400 to complete ALL of these jobs.  The Board approved and Mrs. Kiley agreed to supervise the work.  

The Directory will be mailed out shortly.  Many thanks go to Jeanne Hudock, whose computer skills were a great help with the new Directory.  A discussion ensued about which materials will be included with the hand delivery of the 2006 Directory.  Mrs. Kiley wants to include an ARC form to be distributed   Mrs. Dunn will write a cover letter which will include where to get clickers from, thanks to old Board members, ID thefts, the 2005 minutes and that the gate will be closed permanently after the final lot is completed.  Mr. Hudock will approve the letter before it is sent out.  Information about the mailboxes will also be included as part of the Directory.

The LGHOA landscapers, Alex & Mario, trimmed the bushes near the RV fence.  A section of the fence is still missing in the tennis court area.  A discussion ensued about the RV storage area.  The Board agreed to raise the rate of RV storage from $10 to $50 annually.  The fee covers the maintenance of the area, the weeding, the maintenance of the fence, and paying for the damage caused by the all three of the hurricanes.  A cover letter will be sent out to those who have vehicles in the RV storage area, explaining the increase in fees, and asking that they inform the Board if they don’t wish to stay, as there is a waiting list for the RV area.  Mrs. Dunn will email this letter to the LGHOA accountant, Shirley Komanetsky when she sends out notice with March quarterly dues. 

Compliance Committee-The Board agreed to concentrate on the set up of this committee.  Mrs. Dunn will contact Mrs. Katzman to see if she will be on the committee to write out letters.   Mr. Hudock and Mrs. Kiley will concentrate on recruiting and retaining the three members discussed  

Mr. Hudock asked Mr. Young to sign the bank papers for check signing privileges.  Both Mr. Young and Mr. Cianciulli have those privileges.  

The next meeting is scheduled for at noon on the Friday, March 10 at Hudock home. The meeting adjourned at 2pm.

